
It’s estimated that 7.1 million adults in  
England take prescribed opioid or gabapentinoid 
pain medication1.

The number of prescriptions in England and 
Wales for opioid pain medications has risen 
dramatically from more than 14 million in 2008 
to 23 million in 20182 – with the North East 
being the biggest culprit3.

Across County Durham over 55,000 prescriptions 
for opioids and gabapentinoids are dispensed 
every month, with an estimated 8,000 patients a 
month on a risky combination of the two classes4.

Long-term pain medications� 
don’t kill pain, THEY MASK IT. 1 Source: Public Health England, 2019

2 Source: Department of Health, 2019

3 Source: Faculty of Pain Medicine, Royal College of Anaesthetists, 2019

4 Source: BSA EPACT2, 2019



WHAT YOU 
CAN DO

IF YOU ARE A  
COMMUNITY PHARMACIST

IF YOU ARE A  
PRACTICE PHARMACIST

IF YOU ARE A  
HOSPITAL PHARMACIST 

Be prepared to have conversations with 
patients about their pain medication. If 
you notice a patient has been prescribed 
or is purchasing pain medication for over 
three months then encourage the patient 
to think about the impact their pain 
medications are having (both positive and 
negative). You can do this by starting a 
conversation about whether they would 
consider reducing them, or consider 
other pain relief methods. Suggest that 
the patient has a review with their GP or 
practice pharmacist if appropriate. 

It’s likely you’ll get referrals to review a 
patient’s pain medication. Ensure you 
consider whether the length and dose 
of the medication they’re taking is still 
appropriate for their condition. 

If it’s not, discuss and make a plan with 
the patient, including the GP if needed, 
to reduce their medication slowly, 
clearly documenting the plan in the 
patient records.

All patients should know what to do  
if they experience any withdrawal or 
side effects.

All drugs prescribed for pain should 
undergo regular reviews to evaluate 
their effectiveness. Ensure the patient knows that any new 

pain medication is for short term use 
only and that this is clearly and properly 
communicated to the patient’s GP 
practice team. If changes have been 
made to existing pain medication, ensure 
the patient and GP practice team are 
aware of the rationale and ongoing plan.

NO ONE SHOULD HAVE TO 
CHOOSE BETWEEN LIVING 
IN CHRONIC PAIN AND 
BATTLING ADDICTION.

Find out more: 
painkillersdontexist.com

Painkillers Don’t Exist is an NHS 
campaign across both Sunderland 
and County Durham that aims to raise 
awareness of the dangerous effects of 
long-term, high-dose prescription pain 
medication and empower people living 
with pain to make informed decisions 
about their health. It is recognised that 
all pharmacists can play a role across the 
health economy to support patients in 
managing pain appropriately.


